

Reference: 329707

Date: December 24, 2018

South Island Resource Management Ltd.

2158 Millstream Road Victoria BC V9B 6H4

Email: Raymond@allterraconstruction.ca

Email: Todd@allterraconstruction.ca

South Island Aggregates Ltd.

1-505 Fisgard Street Victoria BC V8W 1R3

Email: lgo@hom-law.com

Martin Uwe Block

1-505 Fisgard Street Victoria BC V8W 1R3

Email: marty@chholdings.ca

Michael Kelly

1-505 Fisgard Street Victoria BC V8W 1R3

Email: mike@chholdings.ca

Cobble Hill Holdings Ltd.

1-505 Fisgard Street Victoria BC V8W 1R3

Email: lgo@hom-law.com

Allterra Construction Ltd. 2158 Millstream Road

Victoria BC V9B 6H4

Email: Raymond@allterraconstruction.ca;

<u>Todd@allterraconstruction.ca</u>; Gary@allterraconstruction.ca

Dear Sirs:

Thank you for the meeting between Martin Block, Todd Mizuik, and Ministry of Environment & Climate Change Strategy (ENV) staff on November 30, 2018. We appreciate the update you shared regarding your efforts to revise the Updated Final Closure Plan for the Cobble Hill Landfill on Stebbings Road.

Further to the request that you made at the meeting to deliver a revised Final Closure Plan by the end of January, I can confirm that ENV is willing to review and consider such a submission if it is received by January 31, 2019.

As communicated in previous correspondence from the ministry, ENV staff is willing to continue discussions about proposed revisions to the Updated Final Closure Plan with SHA and/or other Qualified Professionals, and review a draft revised Updated Final Closure Plan, before a final version is submitted to ENV for review. Please continue working directly with staff from the Regional Operations Branch in this regard.

Sincerely,

Tessa Graham

A/Assistant Deputy Minister

Environmental Protection Division

Ministry of Environment & Climate Change Strategy

CC: A.J. Downie, Director, Authorizations - South. AJ.Downie@gov.bc.ca